PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES

April 20, 2020 8:00 p.m.

South Windsor Town Council

Virtual Meeting

PURPOSE: To receive citizen input on an Application for the Fiscal Year 2018 Community Development Block Grant Program for Public Housing Modernization at Wapping Mews.

Mayor Anwar called the Public Hearing to order at 8:00 p.m.; and requested that the Clerk of the Council read the call of the meeting (a copy of which is attached hereto, **Exhibit A**).

Mayor Paterna requested Town Manager, Michael Maniscalco to read public comments into the record. Mr. Maniscalco read the comments from the public into the record as follows:

Mr. Jim Clyburn (Exhibit B)

The public hearing was closed at 8:04 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Deborah W. Reid Deborah W. Reid

Clerk of the Council

Exhibit A



Town of South Windsor

1540 SULLIVAN AVENUE • SOUTH WINDSOR, CT 06074-2786 AREA CODE 860/644-2511

OFFICE OF THE TOWN COUNCIL FAX 860/644-3781

TO BE PUBLISHED IN THE JOURNAL INQUIRER April 13, 2020

LEGAL AD

TOWN OF SOUTH WINDSOR

Notice is hereby given that the South Windsor Town Council has set Monday, April 20, 2020, at 8:00 p.m., as the time for a Second Public Hearing, which will be held virtually, to receive citizen input on an Application for the Fiscal Year 2018 Community Development Block Grant Program for Public Housing Modernization at Wapping Mews. The public is welcome to email comments to TownCouncilComments@southwindsor- ct.gov.

Dated at South Windsor, Connecticut this 9th day of April 2020.

Attested to by:

Clerk of the Council

PUBLIC NOTICE LEGAL AD TOWN OF SOUTH WINDSOR

Notice is hereby given that the South Windsor Town ouncil has set Monday, April 20, 2020, at 8:00 p.m., as the me for a Second Public Hearing, which will be held virtually. citizen input on an Application for the Fiscal Year 8 Community Development Block Grant Program for

Public Housing Modernization at Wapping Mews . The public welcome to email comments to

TownCouncilComments@southwindscr-ct.gov

d at South Windsor, Connecticut this 9th day of April 2020. Attested to by: Deborah W. Reid

Clerk of the Council

Reid, Deborah

From:

TownCouncilComments,

Sent:

Monday, April 20, 2020 6:18 PM

To: Subject: Reid, Deborah FW: Wapping Mews

From: Jim Clyburn [jhcamc@yahoo.com]
Sent: Monday, April 20, 2020 4:16 PM

To: TownCouncilComments, **Subject:** Wapping Mews

I am writing in support of the Wapping Mews project. My daughter is a disabled resident and it is clear that these units, which are vital to the community, are very old and outdated in many aspects. They need these upgrades to accommodate the residents, present and future, especially the disabled population who often require unique and special accommodations.

At the same time I, among others, and perhaps many of the residents, would like to see the final plans for the upgrades and have any questions or concerns addressed. That could be done via teleconference or a virtual meeting. Thank you.

Respectfully,

Jim Clyburn 35 Cody Circle So. Windsor.